From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 03 May 2017 23:40
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 11:39 PM on 03 May 2017 from Miss Emily Drinkwater.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Miss Emily Drinkwater

	Email:
	

	Address:
	32 Manzel Road, Caversfield, Bicester ox278us


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Dear Matthew,

Firstly I would like to introduce myself; I am a Senior Field Ecologist with SLR Consulting Limited and a Bure Park resident. 

Having read the communications between Dominic Woodfield and yourself, I am also concerned that the indirect effects of the 180 units west of the brook on the LWS to the east are being lessened considerably. I would like to echo the points made by Dominic on the 24th April 2017. During construction and post construction; noise, lighting and human disturbance are highly likely to adversely affect wildlife within or immediately adjacent to the site and, in the absence of appropriate management and mitigation this could lead to permanent abandonment of the area by a number of species including birds and bats. I am particularly concerned with the potential effect on bat species at the site especially with the cumulative effects of habitat loss in Bicester, with the shear amount of housing being built. On 15th April 2017 I attended site within Pam Roberts and within an hour, we had recorded three separate bat roosts; one brown long-eared and two myotis bats. My intention is to go back and spend a few more hours mapping out the various roosting sites to get a picture of which areas are being used. For your information; I am licenced to conduct such surveys and hold a Class 2 Bat Licence. 

If you or David Lowe will be meeting with Dominic then I would be happy to attend to give my feedback, also.

Best wishes,

Emily. 


